Production committee report
November 2012

On Wednesday evening, November 11th, the Production committee met in the Theatre Harrisburg Production Center. Present were committee members Bob Eisenhour, and Michael Lamberson along with current conductor Steve Smith and Cabaret conductor, Jessica Nuponnen as well as Paul Foltz, committee chair. Members Wayne Minich, Kevin Nield and Jeff Mitchell were not available.
The first order of business was to introduce Ms Nuponnen to the committee and review for all the specific parameters for the Cabaret. Dates, times, locations, concert structure and rehearsal logistics were all covered as well as noting that Tyler Canonico has committed to accompanying the concert. It was decided that a best attempt would be made to have music pulled and rehearsal CD’s prepped in time for distribution at the December 17th rehearsal. We would devote a small portion of that rehearsal to introducing both Ms Nuponnen and the programme to the singers. Since there are only ten rehearsals to prepare for this concert, it was thought advantageous to get as much to the singers as early as possible.
The next portion of the meeting was devoted to a thorough review of the Christmas Concert and our state of readiness. The show order was finalized and the script and sound effects list were approved. At this point we went through the concert number by number deciding if it would be done from memory, if there was any blocking or choreography involved, exactly what that would be, where the chorus would be positioned; in as much detail as we possibly could. It was decided that the majority of the first act would be memorized. The only exception would be the radio show, which is consistent with the style of doing radio theatre, and if there was a lyric problem for Down Among the Dead Men we would create little period looking scrolls for the singers to pull out and use. Act Two had more potential problem spots so it was decided to attempt to do the act off book but if it proved detrimental to the music we would use book for Silver Bells, Mr. Grinch and Bridge Over Trouble Water. The other numbers in the act would be memorized. We also discussed the use of drums for the opening and closing numbers and the need to have any drummers at this week’s rehearsal. Paul volunteered to contact Wayne Minich who was the coordinator for the drummers to see what the situation was as far as the instrumentalists. A game plan was then set in place for the remaining rehearsals.

The last thing that was discussed was the need for additional volunteers for front of house and the possibility of get a person for tech to mind the lights and sound boards. It was decided to try Jack Gottschalk to see if he would be willing to volunteer for that position. 

In conclusion, it was decided that the committee would not meet in December as it was only two days after the concert so our next meeting will be January 9th at 7 PM at the Production Center. Besides reviewing plans for the cabaret we will have to use that meeting for first discussions of the 2013-14 season which will be impacted possibly by changes in Theatre Harrisburg’s performance schedule and may require us to alter our performance dates. It was suggested that each member of the committee look at the calendar and approach the season as a blank slate, open for any scheduling possibilities.

With that, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted

Paul R Foltz

Chair
